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December 1, 2007

To the National Youfra Councils
To the National SFO Councils
To the International Youth Councillors and SFO

Circ. 61/02-08

Dear Brothers and Sisters: Peace and All Good!


With the positive spirit that we gained due to the good results we experienced at our last international gatherings of Franciscan Youth, we are already working on preparing the next one which will be celebrated in 2008 in Sydney in conjunction with World Youth Day.

     In accordance with the suggestions of the Plenary of the last Gathering in Vossenak (Germany), we will continue with the formula of meeting for three days, before the celebration of World Youth Day. On this occasion, nevertheless, we want to take one more step and continue our Gathering, participating as a fraternity of young Franciscans on World Youth Day.



For that, we have found a house in Sydney, thanks to the help and generosity of the OFM Friars of Australia, where we can hold the Youfra International Gathering and, afterwards, it will be our lodging during World Youth Day.

     Here are some details about the Gathering:

· Dates:
July 12-15  (Youfra International Gathering)




July 15-20  (World Youth Day)

· Location:
St Francis of Assisi Primary School

64 Gordon Street
Paddington NSW 

Australia 2021 


It is necessary also to make some observations: 

1. The cost of the Gathering is 100 euros (it includes lodging for all the days and meals of the Youfra International Gathering and the material necessary for the activities of the Youfra International Gathering). Nevertheless, thanks to the contributions of the Poor Clares of ‘Bethlehem’ Monastery, Campbelltown NSW, of the OFM Province of the Holy Spirit and of the National SFO Council of Oceania, the Gathering will be free. 
2. However, we ask  earnestly that our brothers and sisters from Europe, Asia and North America consider not to accept this kindness and that they bring 100 euros for the cost of the gathering in favor of the brothers and sisters of other countries with fewer resources, to help them defray the expenses of their trips.

3. Besides the registration on the Youfra International Gathering, the World Youth Day registration is necessary (www.wyd2008.org). This registration permits the obtaining of the visa and guarantees meals and internal transportation during WYD. We do not take responsibility for questions relating to these matters.

4. We are checking the possibility to have the registration for World Youth Day with Package B, somewhat cheaper, since we are already counting on the lodging. We will confirm it in a subsequent letter, in the spring, although it is not an obstacle to register for World Youth Day.

5. In view of the fact that it is impossible to count on the house the days before and after the Gathering, we ask all the participants to adjust their arrival and departure to and from Sydney for the dates indicated (July 12-20). The organization will not take responsibility for extended stays, either before or after.

In order to be able to continue with the work of the organization, we need you to indicate the number of brothers and sisters from your national fraternity who are planning on participating at the Youfra International Gathering and World Youth Day. We will need the number before February 29, 2008. You must do it by writing to the following address. You may also use this address for any questions that you may have:

gifra@ciofs.org

We insist on the necessity to begin the two registrations soon, allowing us the time to take the necessary steps to repeat the good experiences of the last gatherings.


Also, we put at your disposal the web page www.ciofs.org/gifra, where in the coming weeks you will find more information about the program of the Youfra International Gathering and a variety of materials such as the official logos. At the moment, we can let you know that the main speaker of the gathering will be Mons. Óscar Rodríguez Maradiaga, Cardinal Archbishop of Tegucigalpa (Honduras).


We take advantage of the opportunity of sending you a fraternal hug,
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Xavi Ramos

International Coordinator Youfra
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Encarnación del Pozo

General Minister SFO
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